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______________________________________________________________________________ As reported
to you earlier, the Securities and Exchange Commission has proposed amendments to rule
17f-5 under the Investment Company Act of 1940 and a new rule 17f-7 under the Act to
address the custody of investment company assets outside the US.1 The proposals would
establish standards governing the maintenance of an investment company’s assets with a
foreign securities depository. We have prepared a draft comment letter, a copy of which is
attached. The draft comment letter expresses the belief that the proposal jointly submitted
by the Institute and the Association of Global Custodians is preferable to proposed rule
17f-7. The draft letter nevertheless supports significant aspects of the Commission’s
proposal, such as the use of objective criteria to determine the eligibility of a depository
and the elimination of the reasonable care standard with respect to securities depositories.
It expresses serious concerns, however, about “risk-limiting conditions” included in
proposed Rule 17f-7 and recommends that certain modifications and clarifications be made
if the Commission determines to include these types of conditions in the rule. All comments
must be submitted to the Commission no later than Thursday, July 15, 1999. Accordingly,
please submit comments on this draft of the Institute’s comment letter to me at (202)
371-5430, by fax at (202) 326-5841 or by e-mail at rcg@ici.org no later than Tuesday, July
6. Robert C. Grohowski Assistant Counsel Attachment
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